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From your President:     
 
Hello Friends and Neighbors,  Happy Fourth of July, hope you all have a happy and safe holiday. 
 
We had a very enjoyable General Meeting June 13th.  We got a lot accomplished and had a very enjoyable evening 
while also enjoying coffee and cookies.  Come join us at out next meeting. 
 
July 12th we want to be able to line 29th street and welcome the arrival of the Dignity Memorial® Vietnam Wall.  We 
would like to line 29th street from Sooner to Sunnylane Cemetery entrance with proud people to welcome this Monument 
to our American fighting men and women by greeting their arrival properly and patriotically with each man, woman and 
child carrying and proudly waving the Stars and Stripes to show respect to the Veterans who gave their lives for our 
Freedom. 
 
The wall and an escorting continent of Vietnam Veterans will be arriving Tuesday July 12th around 7 to 7:15 pm at 
Sooner Rd and I-40.  The 240 foot, 3/4 scale traveling replica of the Vietnam Veterans Memorial in Washington D.C. is 
coming to Sunnylane Funeral Home and Cemetery, 4000 S.E. 29th.  The wall is dedicated to the Vietnam Veterans and 
honors ALL veterans.  The monument will be free and open to the public 24-hours a day on July 15—17, 2005.  To vol-
unteer, see back page.  Please join us in welcoming the wall to Del City. 
 
CPO John Beech will be our speaker at the July membership meeting on the second Monday of the month. 
 
Congratulations to the Yard of the Month, 4209 Oakbrook.  Bring your entries to the next meeting and place them in the 
Ballot Box for the next drawing. 
 
We could also use your help in keeping our neighborhood safe and secure so come join us.  Just an hour or two a week 
or even a month would really help.  Please think about it.  Hope to see you at the meeting. 

Have a safe and enjoyable  summer,      Rose Mary 

The web site is: 
www.danwa.org 

Publishing 1700 newsletter   
copies monthly 

Keep our neighborhood 
safe.  Report any  

suspicious activity to the  
Del City Police  

677-2443. 
You may remain  

anonymous. 

July  2005 

Del Aire Neighborhood Watch Association (DANWA), P.O. Box 55558, 
Del City, OK 73155 Editor Joe Satterwhite, danwanews@cox.net 

Happy: 
Independence Day 

(4th of July) 
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Know your DANWA officers and patrollers  
Joan is our Assistant Treasurer. 

She joined the neighbor-
hood watch in 1995 and 
runs base as well as go on 
patrol with “the man with the 
dog—Daisy”. 
 
Plays bingo occasionally. 

 
Joan retired from nursing in 
1990 due to health reasons.  
She has made many friends 
while working with the watch and says “Come Join Us.” 

Rose Mary Bolton—President—670-3690 

 Email: rmbolton@sbcglobal.net 

Frank Jones—Vice President—677-8102 

Sharon Hendricks—Secretary—677-1886 

Jim Gordon—Treasurer—672-6705 

Joan Jones—Asst. Treas.—677-8102 

Jimie Hendricks—Patrol Captain—677-1886 

 Email:  ssnilla@aol.com 

John Hirsh—Asst. Patrol Captain– 670-3971 

Joe Satterwhite—Newsletter Editor—672-0409 

 Email: danwanews@cox.net 

District Captains:  These are the people re-
sponsible for getting your newsletters to the 
block captains for delivery. 

District 1: Steve Gold—670-2878 

District 2: Ron McCall—677-7923 

District 3: Jim Highfill—677-5044 

District 4: Yvonne Hirsch—670-3971 

Webmaster—Mike Hucks danwaweb@aol.com 

Community Policing Officer—John Beech  
Work 677-2443  Pager 556-7956 

Crime Stats– April & May 2005 
 
Resident Burglary (6) reported 
46xx S.E. 29th  43xx S.E. 43rd  30xx Vickie 
46xx S.E. 42nd  30xx Delview  42xx S.E. 41st 
 
Larceny (11) reported 
42xx Kim  41xx S.E. 42nd  47xx Ridgeway 
48xx Woodview  39xx Hartline  44xx Sooner 
34xx Vickie  48xx Elmview  48xx S.E. 44th 
43xx Suntane Cir. 47xx Spiva 
 
Auto Burglary (7) reported 
30xx Vickie  30xx Delview  44xx Sooner 
48xx Montrose  42xx Vickie  40xx Kim 
47xx Spiva 
 
Vandalism (5) reported 
47xx S.E. 41st  45xx S.E. 33rd  51xx S.E. 29th 
30xx Vickie  47xx Ridgeway 
 
Stolen Vehicle (4) reported 
47xx Del Aire  32xx Epperly  52xx S.E. 29th 
47xx S.E. 29th 
 
Let’s keep our eyes and ears open, it does help. 

DANWA Officers & email 
for patrol and newsletter 

What digs or burrows under houses? 
I don’t know either!!!!  Rats, skunks, pos-
sum—something undesirable !!!  If you 
find an unusual “digging” around your 
property, give animal control a call !!! 

Our printing is courtesy of the  
Community Action Agency  

DANWA salutes and supports out 
military families.  Pass it on, you 
guys are doing a GREAT job and 
we thank you from the bottom of 
our hearts. 
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ON A TROOP NOTE……..            

Do you have a happy birthday, anniversary or would you just 
like to tell someone you love them or ??? 
Happy Birthday to 40 from your granddaugh-
ter, 44, and Jim. 
DANWA also wishes a Happy Birthday to: 

Joan Jones           and            John Morris 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY you guys………. 

Need block captain help for the following 
areas: 

 
41st from Epperly to Sunnylane 

Contact Jim at 677-5044 
 

40th from Epperly to Sunnylane 
Contact Jim at 677-5044 

 
Newport from Vickie and Del View 

Contact Steve at 670-2878 
 

The block captain responsibilities are to take the newsletter to the door 
of the homes in his area to make sure our newsletters get distributed 
throughout our neighborhood.  Easy job, good exercise. 

Hi Neighbors. 
 
If you want to get your son off the streets this summer, we can help.  We have boating, fishing, swimming and 
camping planned for the next 3 months.  Call John at 672-0633 for info.  
 

Parents, do you have a son in Townsend Elem. of Cub Scout age?  Pack 60 is looking for a few Scouts for the Pack.  They are planning to 
attend the District’s Cub Day-Camp.  For more information about the Pack, call Chris at 514-8808. 
 
……………...………………………Tear off here and tape to fridge………………………………...………. 

 
Aluminum Can Drive 

Here is the schedule for our aluminum can drive. Just place the cans on your driveway before 11am on these days and we will pick them 
up.  If you can’t wait, call John at 672-0633. 
 
7-2  7-30  8-27  6-25  7-16  8-13  9-10 
John,   Scoutmaster Troop 60 

TROOP 60 Scout Corner 
http://Members.cox.net/jslize9879./page1.htm 

$$$$   REWARD   $$$$ 
For information leading to 
the prosecution and con-
viction of the  person or 
persons who vandalized 
private property in the 
area of Vickie, Hartline, 
and Princess on 4 June 

2005. 
Contact the Del City Police 

Department. 

Don’t forget that the paper dumpsters are still out 
in front of Townsend and the proceeds go school 
for the children and I will contact the school to see 
what has been purchased recently so we all will 
know.  Thanks for your continued help…….. 
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Abundant Mini Storage 
//////     Now 2 locations to better serve you.     \\\\\\ 

         DEL CITY’S PREMIER SELF STORAGE 
 

Abundant Mini Storage – South  Abundant Mini Storage – North 
4321 S.E. 33rd Street    4301 VFW Drive 

      Del City, OK 73115    Del City, OK 73115 
Phone 677-0795    Phone 677-0765 

(Behind the Tag Agency Across    (1 block North of I-40 & Sunnylane) 
       from Sunnylane Cemetery)   
  On Site Managers    24 hr. Video Surveillance   Security Fence and Lighting 
           Boat & RV Storage Now Available    6/05  

Points of contact for our City: 

Del City Mayor   671-2800    

Public Works Dir. 671-2872    

Street Maintenance 671-2872     

Code Enforcement 671-2817    

Police Dept.  Non-Emergency 677-2443    

State Representative Kevin Calvey 557-7370 

State Senator Jim Reynolds 521-5522 

TAYLOR LAWN CARE USA, INC. 
 

Mowing, Edging, Mulching, Scalping, Tree & Shrub Trim-
ming, Over seeding, Sod Installation, Weed Control, Fertil-
izing, Landscape Installation & Design,  Fall Clean-up, 

Leaf Removal, Snow Removal, Gutter Cleaning. 
For a Free Estimate, Please call & Leave a Message.     

677-6257                  3/06          

From the Desk of the Patrol Captain 

Hello Friends and Neighbors,  
 
 I want to quote some facts about the Neighborhood, and the association.  There are 1569 private resi-
dences,  134 business and 13 Apartment complexes in the DANWA square mile.  There are currently 534 private 
and business members in the association, which is almost one third of possible members.   
 We have 32 people that volunteer as Patrollers or Base Operators for the Patrol activities.  These people 
give from 4 hours to 30 hours per month to attempt to help keep our area safe.  The more help in this area, the 
more crime deterrence is accomplished.  This newsletter is delivered by Block Captains of which is there is ap-
proximately 75.  There are others that do the other necessary things to make the Organization function.  So why 
did I tell you all of this?   Well to let you know a little bit more about your association and the fact it needs your 
support and help. 
 If everyone does a little bit, then a whole lot gets done.  If you don’t think you see enough blinking yellow 
lights, in the daytime or nighttime, then maybe you can help an hour or two each week.  Maybe you can attend the 
general membership meeting the second Monday of the month. 
 Participation is exciting and gives enjoyment to your life.  Come join in on the enjoyment of knowing more 
of your neighborhood. 
 
Jimie Hendricks      Patrol Captain—677-1886  Email:  ssnilla@aol.com 
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Complete Auto & Truck  Repair— 
24 Years Experience 

MIKE’S AUTO DIAG-
NOSTIC & REPAIR  
4849 S.E. 29th 
Del City, OK 73115 
 
Mike Grimmett  Owner   
  
(405)670-7730 

01/06 

447- 710 0

M ike M illig a n 

S e a m le ss  G u tte ring  E x p e rt 
P atio C o ve rs  an d C arp o rts 

FREE    ESTIM A TES 

S erv in g  th e  M etro  A rea  
For O v er 1 2  Y ea rs  

Dates to remember: 
 

1. DANWA Meetings are held at Sunnylane 
Southern Baptist Church, 3900 Epperly, 
7:00 pm,, second Monday of the month. 

 
2.  CERT GENERAL TRAINING MEETING, 
at 7:00 pm, Del City Community Center, sec-
ond Tuesday of the month. 
 
3.  Patrol Meeting, at 7:00 pm, Del City 
 Courthouse, third Thursday of the month . 

03/06 

Highlights from  June13, 2005 meeting 
 
 Our Memorial Day Parade, and picnic after, 
at the American Legion grounds was a great suc-
cess.  We were very pleased with the turnout from 
Police and Neighborhood Watch. DANWA was 
asked to make this an annual event.  The member-
ship voted to support this as an annual event. 
 
 Due to extreme heat in August, Del City 
will have our National Night out at Eagle Lake, Oc-
tober 1.  More details will be posted as we get 
closer to October. 
 
 The Council of Neighborhoods will be Au-
gust 26th & 27th, in Bricktown.  If you want to go to 
this event, contact one of the officers. 
 
 The Fire Department will hold Open  
House, October 8th, at the Community Center. The 
time will be 9:30 am to 2:00pm. 
 
 Our city feels honored to have the Vietnam 
Memorial Wall coming to our city July 12th.  Let’s 
show our appreciation by lining S.E. 29th street 
from Sooner to Sunnylane Cemetery, waving our 
flags, as the wall passes by.  Come be part of  this 
event and be on 29th street around 7:00 pm, with 
your flag, as the wall travels to Sunnylane Cemetery. 
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For Sale:  Sage green floral Love seat, 
chair, and ottoman, excellent condition 
$500.  Firm   Call 672-0409 

CPO John Beech is slated to be our 
speaker at the July meeting . 
COME and join us for some interest-
ing talk from Officer Beech. 
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FOR SALE:  1993 Mustang, 4 cylinder blue/green 93,000 miles, good work 
car, automatic trans, power steering, $1250.  If interested call 672-
6705. 
 
 
FOR SALE:  Rear Motorcycle tire—used but still has tread.  Fits a 1500 Goldwing asking $10.00…….. 
call 672-0409 

A sign at a local store reads: 

Oats. 

Buying Merchandise From Us Is Like Buying Oats... 

If You Want Nice, Clean, Fresh Oats, You Must Pay A Fair Price. 

If On The Other Hand You Want Oats That Have Already Been Through The Horse, Then: The Price Would  Be 
Considerable Less. 



The Dignity Memorial® Vietnam 
Wall Experience ™ 

 
A traveling, three-quarter-scale replica fo the Vietnam Veterenads Memorial in 
Washington, D. C., is coming to Del City, to the Sunnylane Cemetery on July 

12th.  Respect will be paid during July 15, 16, and 17 by reading names on the 
wall at 20- minute intervals. 

 
This wall will be escorted through Del City from Sooner Road to the entrance of 
Sunnylane Cemetery on S.E. 29th street.  Come welcome the escort (supposed to be 

many many motorcycles) along with other great people participating in this 
movement. 

 
Come and help us line S.E. 29th street with people, waving flags,  

and all sorts of colors 

to show that Del City Cares! 
JULY 12th around 7 pm 
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Our readers corner:   
HELLO, 
 
Don’t stop me and complain about what was stolen,  Help me.  I am only one of a very few patrol-
lers trying help protect our one square mile.  I am not paid for my time or my gas, and I pay the 
same $1.00 a month you do—if you are a member.  The crime in this square mile is increasing, 
fussing about it won’t stop it.  But you can help.... 
 
Disgruntled Patroller 
 
 
     — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — —  
In case anyone is interested, none of us (officers, patollers, editor, etc.) get paid for what we are 
doing with and for DANWA.  It is strictly volunteer (that means free at our personal expense), per-
sonal gas, personal computers, personal printers, our personal time, our personal resources.  Yet, 
you don’t hear us complain about the job, it is one that has helped and will continue to help our 
community be a safer community.  The police department is overloaded many times where we 
have helped be their eyes and ears.  So, before you complain about something—come sit in our 
chairs, cars, even walk the streets to see if you can help.  Respectfully, Ed.  



Congratulations to DANWA’s Yard of 
the Month  for June - 4209 Oakbrook 
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Our readers corner (continued)  
There have been several questions asked about lawns.  Much information is available for the asking 
if you have internet access.  One thing learned, if you fertilize, is that when you mulch, you allow for 
your grass clippings to continue fertilizing your lawn since they have soaked some up before being 

clipped.  That is, of course, if your lawn is mowed regularly, say every two or three days.  If the lawn 
is left to grow a foot tall, then it obviously works the other way and generally one doesn’t fertilize the 

lawn only to let it grow up and up. 
 

Unfortunately Del City doesn’t have a street sweeper which means it is pretty well up to us, the resi-
dents and owners, to keep the streets up by not allowing clippings remain in the street.  If you stop 

and think about it, it doesn’t make the neighborhood look any better either if left in the street. 
 

Personally I am proud to be a resident of Del City and would only hope and pray that others catch on 
and look at the neighborhood and say “how can I help make my neighborhood look better”. 

 
Via email from a concerned home owner.  


